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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
H 28 September, 1977

EXAMINER HEARING
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E IN THE MATTER OF:

The Hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit
Saguaro 0il Company and all other interested
parties to appear and show cause why the

e St N S’ Sm® P e’ St et el et

Moran State Well No. 1 located in Unit A CASE
of Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 6048
West, McKinley County, New Mexico, should
not be plugged and abandoned in accordance
# with a Commission-approved plugging program.
)
___________________________________________________ oS0
605/
BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter bos59
¢o5%

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

— . e nan A v S - oaem —

For the New Mexico 0il Lynn Teschendorf, Esq.
Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

(The hearings of Cases Number 6049, 6050, 6051,
6054, and 6056 are inceorporated in this tran-
script.)
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please,.
The first case we'll call this morning will be Case Number
6048, which is a case the Commission called on its own motion
to permit Saquaro 0il Company and all other interested parties§
to appear and show cause why the Moran State Well Number 1,
located in Unit A of Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9
West; McKinley County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and
abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plucging
program.

Also, at this time call Case 6049, which is in the
matter of the hearing called by the OCC.on its own motion to
permit Douglas Kenaston, Mints-Kenaston Drilling Company, and
all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the l
Masden-Selby Well Number 1 located in Unit I of Section 2],
Township 29 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico‘,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Commission-approved plugging program.

Also call Case 6050, which 1s in the matter of
the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its
own motion to permit J. Felix Hickman and all other inter-
ested parties to appsari and show cause wny the Malco State i
Com Well Number 1 located in Unit G of Section 16, Township
26 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should
not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission~

approved plugging program,
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Also call at this time Case Numbér 6051, which is
in the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit B. G. West and N. W.
McIntosh and all other interested parties to appear and show
cause why the Rollins and Dodgen Well Number 2 located in
Unit D of Section 28, Township 18 North, Range 3 West, San-
doval County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

We'll also at this time call Case Number 5054,
which is in the matter of the hearing called by the OCC on
its own motion to permit John F. Staver and all other inter-
ested parties to appear and show cause why the Paperthin Well
Number 1 located in Unit F of Section 26, Towmship 19 North,
Range 5 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, should not be
plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approv
plugging progranm.

We'll also call at this time Case 6056, which is.
in the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit Julius Chodorow,

American Employers' Insurance Company, and all other inter-

he Ute Wall Num-

—

nd ahaw ~Aniea whe
c & cauge wiiy

ber 1 located in Unit F of Section 20, Township 31 North,
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) 3 Ny e S

Range 15 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be
plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-ap-

proved plugging program.
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For purposes of testimony and hearing, these cases

MS. TESCHENDORF: Lynn Teschendorf, appearing on
behalf of the Commission. I have one witness.

MR. NUTTSR:F Are there any other appearances, please
Are there any other appearances in these cases?

Yes, sir. Are you enter1n§ an appearance in a case?

MR. REYNOLDS: In Case 6048, yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. 6048, in relation to Sa.guam
01l Company?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yas, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Okay.

(At this time the Commission's witness was sworn.)

MR, NUTTER: Would you enter your name in the re-
cord, please?

MR. REYNOLDS: My name is Noel Reynolds, Farmington,}
New Mexico. In Case 6048 I'm a one-third owner of the prope
Saguaro 0il Company is the operator, and I would like to re-
guest additional time to test this well and see if it is not
capable of producing oil in paying quantities.

MR. NUTTER: All right, sir. Wa'llleall for
statement at the cenclueion cf this witnass' testimony, please

Ms. Teschendorf.
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A. R. KENDRICK

being called as a witness and being duly sworn upon his oath,

testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. TESCHENDORF:

(41 State your name, position, and place of residance
for the record, please.

A A. R. Kendrick, District Supervisor for the 0il
Conservation Commission. I reside in Aztec, New Mexico.

Q And how long have you held this position?

A About two years.

1+ Have you previously testified before the Commission
and ara your oredantials a2 matier of recoxd?

A They are.

o Doea District III include that part of McKiniey,
San Juan, and Sandoval Counties involved in these cases?

A Yes.

Q Do your duties as District Supervisor include

recommendations to the Commission as to when wells should be

A They do.
Q Are you familiar with the subject matter of Cases
6048, 6349, 6050, 6051, 6054, and 60567

A Yes.

e
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Q And what is the purpose of these cases?
A These cases are called to allow the owners and in-

terested parties in these wells to appear and show why these

wells should not be made as useful wells or to be plugged and
abandoned in accordance with the Commission Rules and Regu-
lations, or plugged in a manner approved by the Oil Conserva-~
tion Commission.

Qo Eave you reviewed all the reports filed with the
Commission concerning these wells?

A Yes.

[+ Do you have these records with you?

A Yes, I do.

Q Would you please refer to the records on Moran Sta
Well Number 1 and summarize it*s history?

A The intention to drill, Form C-101, was approved
subisct to final approval of the bond on December the 9th,
1974. A cover letter with that intent to drill said that an
application had been made for a bond and the bond would be
submitted upon its approval by the bonding company. The well
was drilled and no bond was submitted back in 1974.

On March the 1lth,. 1975, a form letter was sub-
mitted from the District Office to the operator requesting
further information about the well. There was no reply.

On May the 2nd, 1975, the operator was contacted

by phone and on May the 6th, Forms C-104 and C-105 were filed,
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C-105 had to be supplemented in May because of
failure to conplete the form.

The shutin letter was sent to the operator on April
the 23rd, 1976, for failure to comply with Commission Rules
and Regulations. There was no response.

The letter requesting this case was sent on August
the 22nd, 1977, and it came to our attention at that time that
the bond had not been approved. A consul?ant who had done
some work for the company was contacted and he contacted the
company again and they advised us they were applying for a
bond immediately, and that they would plug and abandon the
well before today.

On August the 14th or August the 15th, a note was
delivered by me -- to me saying that a bond for the Moran
State Well was approved by the Reliance Insurance Company in
the name of Saguaro 0il Company, and bond number was quoted.
I called the agency handling the bonding and was advised
orally that the bond was approved and was awaiting signature
and corporate Seal; that it would be delivered to us imme-

diately upon apprcval by the company. No one from Saguaro

0il Company has applied the signature and the corporate seal
to that bond, which was approved by the bonding company, R
let's see, that date would have been September the 14th in-
stead of Auqust the 14th; so in the last ten days there has

been insufficient time for the -- anyone from the company to
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The well was approved for production in 1975. It
produced from April to July, 1975; produced a total of 771

barrels of olil. There has been no reported production since

that time.

Q Any other communications relative to this case wh:l.chT
should be called to the Commission's attention?

A None.

Q In your opinion could failure to plug this well
cause waste?

A Yes, it could.

0  And in what way?

A Allowing the intermingling of water or oil or the
sscape of oil from the producible formation.

Q Are you prepared to recommend a plugging program
at this time or would you prefer to describe the program aﬁ
the actual time of plugging?

A I'd rather sit down and work out a plugging program
with the operator of the well at a later date.

Q And do you have Exhibits One and Two with you?

A I have two photographs of the wellsite. The tank's

removed from the wellsite and o0il was allowed to run about

300 feet down an arroyo. There is about 100 barrels, plus or

minus, of o0il and BS in the pit; it is unfenced; the situation

is very sloppy: and my field man took pictures of that on
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' | september the 20th; he had made a prior field trip on June
2 the 20th.

- 3 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kendrick, these dates, June the

4| 20th and September the 20th, they were in 1977, were they?
5 A Yes, sir, they were, this year, and when he was
- 6| back on Septeﬁber the 20th, apparently no one had been to the
7} location to attempt any clean-up or remedial action on the
8] well from the time he was there in June until he was back in

S} september the 20th, which ie some 28 days after the letter

10

g
[ ]
% -E went out advertising for this case.
. giz n MS. TESCHENDORF: At this time I would offer Ex-
£3
- s! 12|i hibits One and Two in this case.
4 “"3
r‘ggz ’3% MR. NUTTER: Exhibits One and Two in Case 6048
: %55 i1 will be admitted in evidence.
B
- :g § 15
' g 18 CROSS_EXAMINATION
. 17 d BY MR. NUTTER:
. 18 Q Were there tanks present at the well at one time,

9 Mr. Kendrick?

. 20 A Yes, sir, the tanks were drained to be moved, is

- 2 the reason the oil is on the groumd and in the pit. B
22 Q I see. Do you have any idea when those tanks were | ‘
a3 moved?
24 A No, sir. |

' |

25

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Kendrickﬁ
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Mr. Reynolds, did you have any questions of this witness.

MR. REYNOLDS: No, I don't have any quaestions of
him.

I am, as I stated, part owner in this lease.
Saguarc O0il Company had been the operator, and I agree with
Mr. EKendrick that the lease has been neglected, and I am now
in the process of acquiring the interest of Saguaro 0il Com-
pany and intend to test this well if I can get my negotiations
completed to see if it will not make some oil, and I think
it will.

MR. NUTTER: How long do you think it's going to be |
before you'll know whether you've got a viable producing
well here?

MR. REYNOLDS: I imagine, sir, it will take six

months to adequately test it, to get the equipment back on-

o
[ o
o

the ground, and adeguately tes

MR. NUTTER: You mean it's going to take six nmonths
before you can commence testing the well?
MK, REYNOLDS: No, no, no. No, I can start within

thirty days, but I think it will probably, because it is ad-

T Dt L}
Py 4

thi we're going Lo have Lo pump l
excessive amounts of water off before we can know for sure l
what it will produce in o0il. In the beginning it made some

oil and looked like it was capable of making pretty good

production. Then it was allowed to be shut down for some timj‘
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and of course the water encroached and it was -- it needs to
be pumped now and tested.

MR. NUTTER: In other words, you feel like if you
install tanks out there and you -~ apparently there is a

pumping jack on the well.

MR. REYNOLDS:

Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Is there a motor there on that pumping

jack?
MR. KENDRICK:

MR. REYNOLDS:

Yes, sir.

It is electric.

MR. NUTTER: So all you'd need would be the in-
stallation of the tanks; maybe separation facilities.

MR. REYNOLDS: Right, and separation facilities
will be somewhat difficult there because we do not make any
gas and we may have a little problem there and would have to
have a heat -- heat separation process and we don't have any
gas. Maybe we can arrange some method of getting some gas
from our neighbors there; looks like maybe we can.

MR. NUTTER: And then you feel like you'd have to

put the well on pump and pump it for some time and producing

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: And that maybe later it would commence
producing oil,

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, sir.
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MR. NUTTER: And you feel like you could commence
these tests within thirty days?

MR. REYMOLDS: I believe g0, yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Reynolds|

from any of our staff?

MR. REYNOLDS: I might like to make the statement
that Saguaro, I understood, just this last week had acquired
their bond that was -- that Mr. Kendrick was talking about
hera. I believe they have acquired that now.

MR. NUTTER: The Commission hasn't received the
bond yet, though, Mr. Reynolds.

MR. REYNOLDS: I bhelieve not.

MR. NUTTER: Now, you're a third owner, I think you
gtated --

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: -~ Of Saguaro 0il Company. Is this a
corporation or is it --

MR. REYNOLDS: Saguaro, they’'re a corporation; I'm
not. My interest is a private owner; they're the operator.

MR, NUTTER: Well, you're a part owner of the well
but Saguaro Corporation is also an owner, is that i+?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, sir, that's right.

MR, NUTTER: And it's your intent to buy out Saguar
interest in the well?

—— -

MR. KEYNOLDS: Yes, sir.

:)‘Hm_u..\t gty Ak & ar o apdlias LA
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MR. NUTTER: And then it would be solely yours, is
that it?

MR. REYNOLDS: That's right.

MR. NUTTER: Now, who's getting the bond? Are you
getting a bond or is Saguaro getting a bond?

MR. REYNOLDS: Well, as of now they have a bond.

I will acquire one if it becomes my property; then I under-

stand it becomes my responsibility.

MR. NUTTER: Would you assume ownership of the well
prior to the time you tested it?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other guestions of Mr.
Kendrick? Do you have any questions of Mr. Kendrick? Mr.
Xandrick may be excused. Does anyone slse
wish to offer in Case Number 60482

Proceed with the others.

A. R. KENDRICK

being recalled to the witness stand, testified as follows,

to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. TESCHENCORF:
Q Mr. Kendrick, would you now refer to the record on

the Masden-Selby Well Number 1 and summarize its history?




Page 15

A The Masden-Selby Well was drilled in 1952 and Form
C-105 was received in 1952, showing the well being completed
as a very low producible well or dry hole.

In September, 1953, we received an intent to plug

and abandon, which was approved. The subsequent report of

abandonment was approved on September the 28th, 1953, wherein
the operator signed a certificate swearing that the plugs had ‘ﬂf
been set and that a marker had been set on the surface of tha i

hole.

ico 87501

A real estate developer called me and askad me if

Jervice

I'd check about a wellhead in a piece of property that he
wanted to subdivide into town lots, and the well happens to

have a wellhead on it instead of a marker, and it does need

to be plugged and abandoned.

Genend Court Re,

§25 Calie Mejia, No. 1
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There is a very little bit of gas at the surface on }
the tubinghead and the bradenhead will flow a little bit of

oil, so the well does need to be plugged.

- .,..,_ ‘
e g i i e AR e et

Q Do you have a picture, which is Exhibit 1, showing
that well?

A I have. The bond was released on this well in June f

1084
e ot et N »

MR. NUTTER: And this is a well, Mr. Kendrick, that
23 was supposedly plugged and a plugging report was filed on it?
24 A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: But there it is with the bradenhead
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sticking out of the ground and a wellhead on that.

A Yes, sir.

Q (Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) Do you have any oth.r‘
communications relative to this case that should be called to |
the Examiner's attention?

A I don't think so.

Q In your opinion, could the failure to plug this
cause waste?

A It could.

Q And how would it do that?

A Since there is oil on the bradenhead it would be
available to any formation behind the casing and there is a
bit of gas on the tubing so that if the long string develops
a leak, the gas may enter shallow water sand.

MS. TESCHENDORF: At this time I'll offer Exhibit 1
in svidancs.
MR. NUTTER: Exhibit 1 in Case 604% will be admitt
in evidence.
Take the next case.
1 (Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) Mr. Kendrick, would

Al - .o _ _|

- - Al e Y ~e puy Ty . TR _WW 4
FOu On the Malco State Com well Unpex] ’

~t.3 ol
vou n rofar o =

oL the record
1 and summarize its history?
A The Malco State Well Number 1 was drilled in 1956,

The last production from this well was in 1968. It was com-

pieted as a Pictured Cliffs producible gas well. In 1968 it
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' || produced 129 Mcf in April; 84 Mcf in May; 9 Mcf in Augqust.
2| 'the cumulative production was 153,532 Mcf.

- 3 The well has not been attended. The operator failed

ai e mmrkimes

be classed as temporary abandoned over the last couple of ye ¢ !
so this case was requested on August the 22nd, 1977.
The bond for this operator was cancelled on July

the 29th, 1958, in error. The well had not been plugged.

There's no indication that a plugging attempt has been re-

10 }F quested or made.

1 I have a photograph of the wellhead which was buried

ting Ssrvice

12| by another operator as they drilled a well on the same loca-

138 tion to a different formation.

Phone (305) 9829212

14 Q Is that Exhibit 1 in this case?

General Court Re

A It is.
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Q In your opinion, Mr. Kendrick, could a failure to

R I S P T I TR A

4! to respond to our reports requesting those abandoned wells to

17 | plug this well cause waste? f

. 18" A Yes. Since the well did produce we know tha' .o |
191l is completed in the reservoir containing petroleum products ‘
20 || and should a casing failur: occur, it could lose some gas

21 ¥ from the Plcilured Ciiffs formatlion into the shallower sands. I
22 MS. TESCHENDORF: At this time I'll offer Exhibit 1

23 || in evidence.

24 MR. NUPTER: Mr. Kendrick, you mecan under all that

N}
[$1]

sand there where that sign is there’'s a wellhead?
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A They uncovered enough to show a bit of the wellhead

itself so they'd know where to put the sign.

MR. NUTTER: And a bulldozer, apparently, has pushed
that sand over there in clearing a location for the other |
well.

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTITER: But you can find this well and get it

plugged?
A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Exhibit Number 1 in Case 6050 wiil be
admitted.

For the record, we do have a letter relating to

this case from James E. Sperling of Albuquerque, New Mexico,

attorney for Mr. J. Felix Hickman. The letter reads as
follows: "The captioned matter is set for hearing on Sep-
tember 28th, 1977. On behalf of J. Pelix Hickman, please be
advised that Mr. Hickman agrees that the well is subject”--
"that the well which is the subject of the hearing and locate
in Unit G of Section 26, Section 16, should be plugged and
abandoned. Mr. Hickman will undertake to salvage such down-

-]

hole equipiwent as is {easible and will arrange for ©

| J « JUR N
L

e plug-
ging of the well. A report of the plugging of the well will
be filed with the Commission on the prescribed form, C-103.
It is my understanding that Form C-105 has already been filed

with the Commission following the original completion of the
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wall.” Signed by James E. Sperling.
Does anyone have anything they wish to offer in
Case Number 6050? We'll take the case under advisement and

call 6051.

Q (Ms. Tesachendorf continuing.) Mr. Kendrick, would
you now refer to the records on the Rollins and Dodgen Well
Number 2 and summarize its history?

A The well was approved for production in 1962 with
Rcllins and Dodgen as the operator and the operation was
changed to B. G. West and N. W. McIntosh on Auagust the 13th,
1964,

In July of 1969 the USGS sent an intent to cancel
their lease because of no production. Our files do not re-
flect that that answer -- that there was ap answer to that
letter. Excuse me. Our files do show an answer to that
letter, filed August the 17th, an intent to rework and retest
the well.

In September of 1969 the USGS issued an extension
of time to October the 1lst of 1969 for this rework and re-
testing.

On Octcber the 17th the operator finally filed an
intent to rework and replaced the pump. Their same report
showed that the pump replacement was unsatisfactory and they

intended to renair other trouble. There was no further re-

)
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gsponse from the operator or from the USGS since that commun-
ication in late 1969,

This is on a Federal lease and the USGS may have a
bond; we have no bond wherein we are the beneficiary.

This well produced last -- or the last production
shown was in May, 1972, one barrel of oil; in June, 1972, one
barrel of oil, with a cumulative production of 2,251 barrels.

On September the lzéh our field man, Mr. Golson,
inspected the location and advised me that the engine was
gone from the pumping unit; there is a tank on location; and
he provided me with a colored photograph.

I visited the location yesterday and what appeared

to be 0il staining the tank in his photograph is rust stainingl
the tank.

The tank never ran over with oil:; apparently hasn't
had snough oil to £1i11 it.

I would submit two photographs as exhibits, both
showing that the flowline from the wellhead to the tank does
not go to the tank but goes to the pit and there is no head
on the pumping unit.

Q In vour corvinicon could failure +o
cause waste?
A Yes, it could. The well has produced, which identi-+

fies it being into -- in communication with the producible

zone. It is in the pool with some other wells and there could
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' | be the loss or the contamination of oil by failure of the
21 casing.
3“ MS. TESCHENDORF: At this time I'll offer Exhibits
|

1 and 2 in evidence.
5 < MR. NUTTER: Exhibits 1 and 2 in Case 6051 will be

8| admitted in evidence.

8 CROSS EXAMINZION

g 9§ BY MR. NUTTER:
[}
g g 10 Q When is the last actual correspondence that the
i
555 "1 commission or the GS has had with these operators, Mr. Ken-
"
gﬁg ‘2|| drick?
tga
L4 ;
§§g§ 13 A I sent them a copy of the letter on August the 22nd ;
s-{g E
32 )
§§§- 14 requesting this hearing and have not heard any response from
; 18
g 3 the operator.
& 16 Q Do you know when the last time we heard from them
7 was, though?
18 A Other than that, no. The last information in the
' well file was in 1969.
2 Q That's when they asked for that extension of time
2 to work on the well with the G5, 1 think, wasn't it?
z A Yes.
23 MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any comment to make
' 24 on this well? We'll take that case under advisement and
i 2 proceed to Casc Number 6054.
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Q {Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) Mr. Kendrick, would
you now refer to the records on the Paperthin Well Number 3
and sammarize its history?

A This well is also on a Federal lease. If there is
a bond it is to the USGS and not to the 0il Congervation Com-
mission.

The C-104 was approved on this well as a producible
well with Eastern Petroleum Corporation as the operator.  In
December of 1972 an intent to plug and abandon was filed by
the Eastern Petroleum Corporation.

A C-104 showing a change of ownership was filed by
John F. Staver, which was approved May the 8th, 1974.

There is no further correspondence in this file
since 1974. The 1973 production was zero; the 1974 production
was 51 barrels during the month of May. The cumnlative
production is 923 barrels.

Q And do you have two exhibits related to thie case?
A I have two photographs of this location.
Q In your opinion could the failure to plug this well

cause waste?

A Yeg, it conld.
Q And would you elaborate in how it could cause waste?
A In a similar manner that should the casing fail in

the wellbore, the polliution of the 0il or the pollution of

the water, or both, could occur,
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admitted in evidence.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Kendrick, there's no pumping unit on this well.
Was this a hydraulically 1ifted well or was it a flowing well,
or what?

A I don't know whether the well flowed or whether
there was at one time a pumping unit on it.

Q What is that that's sticking up out of the top of
the thing? Ic that a polished rod or is that a pipe or just
what would that be?

A That would be a polished rod.

Q Where there had been a pumping unit installed.

A Yes, sir, there had been a pumping unit at one time.

0 Okay. And there was zero production in 1973. The
well made 51 barrels in '74, and that was the end of the
production, as far as you know?

a That's +he last renorted nroduction, ves.

L -

Page 23
MS. TESCHENDORF: I'1l now offer Exhibits 1 and 2.
MR, NUTTER: Exhibits 1 and 2 in Case 6054 will be
h

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this wit-
ness regarding this well? Are there any comments regarding
this well?

We'll take that case under advisement and proceed
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to Case Number 6056,

Q (Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) Would you now refer
to the record on the Ute Well Number 1 and summarize its his-
tory?

A The Ute Well Number 1 operated by Julius Chodorow,
the C-110 was approved for production as Keith Williams, In-
corporated, Barker Dome Unit Number 1, in 1960. In February
of 1962 a form C~110 changed the operator to Jacob I. Smith,
Trustee, Well 9 changed to the Ute Number 1.

On March the 12th, 1964 there was a change of trans-
porters. In May of 1971 there was a change of operators to

Julius Chodorow, who took over after Jacob I. Smith was the

42172 mwn - g 1
illiams, Incorporated.

In April of 1972 there was a change in transporters

C-104. The last entry in the well file was a letter of

Aucguat 22nd calling this case. The production in the well

in 1874, in April there was & barrels of oil; in #Hay, 2 barrelz

of 0il; June, 3 barrels of oil:; July and August each reported
1 barrel per month. The cumulative production was 12,149
barrels.

This is on an Indian lease with the Ute Indian
Reservation. We have no bond wherein we are the beneficiary,.
If there is a hond it would be to the USGS.

Q Do you have an exhibit relating to this case?
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A I have two photographs -- or excuse me, one photo-
graph of this well location. Charles Golson visited the

location on June the 21st and reported all production equip-

ment still on the location. I visited the location on Sep~

tember the 12th and noted that the engine was gone from the

pumping unit. There is no apparent to the well readily and
weeds have grown up in the road, so it's not real easy to
find. So someone remcved that engine from the pumping unit
had to know how to get there.

Q Please identify Charles Golson for the record.

A Charles Golscon is an 0il Commission employee in
District III as a Field Representative.

[0} In your opinion could the failure to plug this well

E cause waste?

A It could. It has been drilled into a producible
formation and therefore is part of the reservoir in the
Horseshoe-Gallup Pool and a casing failure could allow con-
tamination of the 0il or the water in that proximity.

MS. TESCEENDORF: I will offer Exhibit 1 in evidenc
MR. NUTTER: Exhibit 1 in Case 6056 will be admit-
ted in evidence

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Kendrick, you mentioned that the well in 1974

N
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had produced 12 or 14 barrels in the summer months there. 1Is
that the last production there has been from that well?

A Yes, sir, and the total cumulative production
through the present is 12,149 barrels, and that was the last
production in August of 1574.

Q Now, prior to that production in '74, had there

been a long spell there where the well had not produced at

all?

A No, the well seemed to produce pretty good up until §

about April and then it then it really went on a very rapid

decline.
Q Then a decline set in and 2 barrels one month and
finally got down to 1 barrel per month and then zero. :
A Yes.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Kendri
¢ memmants on Ak

Does anyone have anything to offer -- Mr. Kendrick !

may be excused.

Does anyone have anything to offer in Case Number !

6048, 60492, 50508, 6051, 6054 or GG567 "
We'll take these cases under advisement and call

now Case Number 6052.

(Hearing conciuded.)
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[ O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

b, v e STATE OF NEW MEXICO
et P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE l
87501
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST

JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
October 26, 1977 :

Re: CASE NG.__ 6049
Douglas Kenaston ORDER NO.R-=2353

1618 North lLas Palmas Avenue
Hollywood, California

Applicant:

occ (Mints-Kenaston Drilling Company)
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

L/Director

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec 0OCC X

Other

4
3




BEFORE THE OII CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THLE STATE O NLEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6049
Order No. R-5553

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY

THE OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION ON ITS

OWN MOTION TO PERMIT DOUGLAS KENASTON,
MINTS~-KENASTON DRILLING CO., AND ALL OTHER
INTERESTED PARTIES TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE

WHY THE MASDEN-SELBY WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN

UNIT I OF SECTION 21, TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE
11 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SHOULD NOT
BE PLUGGED AND ABANDONED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A
COMMISSION-APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 28,
1977, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 25th day of October, 1977, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
advised in the premises,

§ FINDS:

{1} That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.
are the owners and operators of the Masden-Selby Well No. 1,
located in Unit I of Section 21, Township 29 North, Range 11 West,
NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
rights said Masden-Selby Well No. 1 should be plugged and abandonec

of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission on or before
December 1, 1977, or the well should be returned to active
drilling status or placed on production. ‘
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Case No. 6049
Order No. R-5553

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.
are hereby ordered to plug and abandon the Masden-Selby Well No.
1, located in Unit I of Section 21, Township 29 North, Range 11
West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, or, in the alternative,
to return the well to active drilling status or place the well
on production on or before December 1, 1977.

(2) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.,
pricr to plugging and abandoning the above-described well, shall
obtain from the Aztec office of the Commission, a Commission-
approved program for said plugging and abandoning, and shall
notify said Aztec office of the date and hour said work is to be
commenced whereupon the Commission may, at its option, witness
such work.

{3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- é
above designated. %

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OTT. CONSERVATION COMMTSSTION

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman

/EMIRY C. ARNOLD, Member

F2 9y

7
Y, Mep¥er & Secretary

SEAL

jx/




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATI OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TIHE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6049
Order No. R-5553

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY

THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS

OWN MOTION TO PERM1T DOUGLAS KENASTON,
MINTS-KENASTON DRILLING CO., AND ALL OTHER
INTERESTED PARTIES TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE

WHY THE MASDEN-SELBY WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN

UNIT I OF SECTION 21, TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE
11 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SHOULD NOT
BE PLUGGED AND ABANDONED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A
COMMISSION-APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION ;

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 28,
1977, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 25th day of October, 1977, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

11} That due public notice having been given as regquired
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2} That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.
are the owners and operators of the Masden—-Selby Well No. 1,
located in Unit I of Section 21, Township 29 North, Range 1l West,
NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
rights said Masden-Selby Well No. 1 should be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with a program approved by the Aztec District Office
of the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission on or before
December 1, 1977, or the well should be returned to active
drilling status or placed on production.
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Case No. 6049
Order Ne. R-5553

IT IS THEREFORI: ORDERED:

(1) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.
are hereby ordered to plug and abandon the Masden~-Selby Well No.
1, located in Unit I of Section 21, Township 29 North, Range 11
West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, or, in the alternative,
to return the well to active drilling status or place the well
on production on or before December 1, 1977.

(2) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.,
prior to plugging and abandoning the above-described well, shall
obtain from the Azter office of the Commission, a Commission-
approved program for said plugging and abandoning, and shall
notify said Aztec office of the date and hour said work is to be
commenced whercupon the Commission may, at its option, witness
such work. ’

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the g
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- |
above designated. 1

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

i Ay

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman

2

b Pl LR CHI R M1 et 33 A e i rimm

o emat g &

SEAL

jx/
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6049
Douglas Kenaston Re: CASE NO._ p.ss53
1618 North Las Palmas Avenue ORDER NO.

Hollywood, Californmia

Applicant:

0oCC (Mnts-xe:iaaton Drilling my) ‘

Dear Sir:

§ Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sént to:

x ‘ .

lobbs {CC .

Artesia OCC___ :
-

Aztec OCC

Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MBXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6049
Order No. R-5553

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY
THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS
- OWN MOTION TO PERMIT DOUGLAS KENASTON,
- MINTS-KENASTON DRILLING CO., AND ALL OTHER
INTERESTED PARTIES TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE
WHY THE MASDEN~-SELBY WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN
UNIT I OF SECTION 21, TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE
- 11 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SHOULD NOT
BE PLUGGED AND ABANDONED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A
- COMMISSION-APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

- BY THE COMMISSION:

: This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 28,
. 1977, at Santa Ps, New Mexice, befcre Examiner Daniei S. Nutter.

; NOW, on this 25th  day of Qctober, 1977, the Commission,
~ a gquorum being present, having considered the testimcny, the

' record, and the racommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
- advised in the premises,

FINDS:

: (1) That due public notice having been given as required
- by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
© subject matter thereor.

(2) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.
are the owners and operators of the Masden-Selby Well No. 1,
located in Unit I of 3ection 21, Township 29 North, Range 11 West,
NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
rights said Masden-Selby Well No. 1 should be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with a program approved by the Aztec District Office
of the New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission on or before
December 1, 1977, or the well should be returned to active
drilling status or placed on production.

R T e T T T Ty e
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Case No. 6049
Order No. R-5553

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

, (1) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.
are hereby ordered to plug and abandon the Mazden-Selby Well No.

1, located in Unit I of Section 21, Township 29 North, Range 11

Wast, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, cr, in the alternative,

| to return the well to active drilling status or place the well ;

;. on production on or before December 1, 1977. !

! (2) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.,
' prior to plugging and abandoning the above-described well, shall
- obtain from the Aztec office of the Commission, a Commission-
: - approved program for said plugging and abandoning, and shall
i " notify said Aztec office of the date and hour said work is to be
‘ ' commenced whereupon the Commiszion may, at its option, witness
. such work.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the ?
| entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

i DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
| above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

chﬂ

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman

gnﬂ C. ARNOLD, 2

/,60]3 p. RAMEY, Membé/ & Secretary

"SEAL

pica

jx/




OI1IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE L
87501

DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST

JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
September 19, 1977

: CERTIFIED - RETURN
) | RECEIPT REQUESTED

Douglas Kenaston
Mints-Kenaston Drilling Company
Box 471

Aztec, New Mexico

Pt~

Re: Masden-Selby Well No. 1,
j located in Unit I of
! _ Section 21, Township 29
: North, Range 11 West,
: San Juan County
- | Piugging Bond

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is a copy of the docket of the Examiner
Hearing to be held on Wednesday, September 28, 1977, at
9 o'clock a.m. in the 0il Conservation Commission Con-
ference Room, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New
Mexico. Case 6049 concerns the above captioned subject

ey =g
WA LA .

Very truly yours,

¢ﬁ§2 TESCHENDORF z

General Counsel

LT/ £fd
enc.




RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢

SENY TO POSTMARK
o Douglas Kenaston On bare
m STREET ANO n0.
~ Box 471
8 F. O., STAY, & 20 copE
v

Aztec, New Mexico
EXTRA SERWVICES FoR ADDITIONAL FEES
Deliver ¢o
Shows 1o whom  Shows to whom,

Addressee O,
and dage date, and where i
alivered

No.
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S O11. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

T STATE OF NEW MEXICO |
Ty S 1000 RIO BRAZOS RD. - AZTEC
e 81410 :
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST :
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

September 30, 1977

Mr, Can Nutter

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Plugging cases heard on September 28, 1977
Dear Dan:

i Proposed time schedules for completion or plugging of the wells is Ils;ed
} be low:

Case No. 6CL8: Noel Reynolds should own well in his name within 30 days if he ,
intends to test it for a sustained period. |If he does initiate a tesc he should :
be required to test continuously until he determines the well to be either
an oil producer or a water well, No piddling around. Six months should be
the llnlt

case fo. 60&9 klnce the bond has been cancelled ard we are golng to do the
pluggd ay° should suffice.

P R L T R o TP S

Case No. 6050: Since J, Felix Hickman plans to plug, 60 or 30 days should
be ample time. {f ke runs into trouble we can stall a bit,

Case No. 6051, Mo. 6053, No. 605hk, and Mo. 6055: All these wells are on 3
Ffederal leases. We only have a bond for No. 6056, We will probably have to |
let thcse for bid and collect the haord way. Sixty days should be sufficient

time to contract for plugging at an early date,

o, M

We will need the plugging rigs next-sunmcr for other holes; so, let's get
these done this fall.

If there are other remarks, | will call.

Yours very truly,
Y/
(]
A. R. Kendrick
Supervisor, bistrict #

ARK:mc




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87301

September 19, 1977

& CERTIFIED - RETURN
- RECEIPT REQUESTED

¥ Douglas Kenaston
Mint3-Kenaston Drilling Company
- Aztec, New Mexico

e Re: Masden-Selby Well No. 1,
I located in Unit I of
S Section 21, Township 29
AU North, Range 1l West,

o San Juan County

rlugging Bond

{
L/ Gentlemen:

_. Enclosed is a copy of the docket of the Examiner
- Hearing to be held on Wednesday, September 23, 1977, at

9 o'clock a.m. in the 0il Conservation Commission Con-
\\ /] ference Room, State Land Office Building, Santc Fe, New
"-\;'/ Mexico. Case 6049 concerns the above captioned subject
i+ matter.

- Very truly yours,

LYNN TESCHENDORF
General Counsel

LT/ £d
enc.




bocket No. 30-77

Bockets Nos, 31-77 and 32-77 are tentatively set for hearing on October 12 and 26, 1977, Applications for
heardng must be fliled at Jeast 22 days fn advance of heaaing date.,

DOCKET: _ EXAMIRER NEARTNG = WED

L1977

9 AM. ~ Ol COUSERVATION COMMISSTON CONFERERCE ROOM
STATE LAXD OFFICE BULILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Jac followlng cases will be heard before banicel S, Nutter, Examiner, or Kichard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 6048: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservaticn Commission on its ouwn motion to perait

Saguaro 01} Company and all other intcrested parties to appear and show cause why the Moran State
Well Moo ) located in Unit A of Scction 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New
Mcxico, should not lbe plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

<::§EEE;§EQQ: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Doug;las Kenaston, Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co., and all other interested partics to appear and show
cause why the Masden-Sclby Vell No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 21, Township 29 North, Range 11
West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Commission-upproved plugging program,

CASE 6050: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
J. Felix Hickman and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Malco State Com
Well No. 1 located in Unit G of Section 16, Township 26 North, Range B West, San Juan County, New
Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 6051: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
B. G. West and N. W. McIntosh and all other intcrested parties to appear and show cause why the
Rollins and Dodgen Well No. 2 located in Unit D of Section 28, Township 18 North, Range 3 West,
Sandoval County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a €Commission-
approved plugging program.

CASE 6052: In the matter of the hecaring called by the Oil Consexvation Comnission on its own motion to permit
Western Energy Corporation and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Ute
Well No. 2 located in Unit O of Section 23, Township 31 Noxth, Range 16 Vest, San Juan County,
¥ew Mexico, should not be plugpged and abandoned in accovdauce with a Commission-approved nlugeing
program. :

CASE 6053: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0f{l Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Noel Reyrolds and all other interested parties to appear and show causc why the Torreon Water Well
No. 1 located in Unir J of Section 28, Towaship 18 North, Range 3 West, Sandoval County, New Mexico,
should not be plugped and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 6054: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Johin F. Staver and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Paperthin Well
No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 26, Teouwnship 19 Nerth, Range § West, McRinley Couaty, New Hexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 6055: In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conscrvation Comnission on its own motion to permit
! Han-San, Inc., and all otlhier intercsted partiecs to appecar and show cause why the Grevey Hell No.
4 located in Unit E of Section 26, Township 26 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
should noi be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugping progran.

CASE 6056: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conscrvation Commission on its own motion to permit
Julivs Chodorow, Aserican Employers' Insurance Company, and all other Interested partics to appear
and show cause why the Ulée Welii Ro. 1 located in Unit F of Scction 20, Township 31 North, Range
15 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandonced in accordance with a
Comuission-approved plugging program.

CASE 602): (Rcadvertised)

Applicaticn of Yates Petroleum Corporation for salt water disposal, Chaves County. New Movico,
Applicant, In the ahbove-styled cause, secks anthority to dispesce of produced salt water {nto the

San Andres formation in the interval from 963 fect to 1500 feet In {ts Federal HJ Well No.o 1 located
in Unit A of Scctiion 31, Township 6 Svuth, Range 26 East, Linda-San Andres P'ool, Chaves County,

New Mexlco.

CASE _5983: (Continucd from Scptember 14, 1977, Exauminer llearing)

Application of Yatvs Petroleum Corporation for the amendment of Order Ro. R-56445, Fddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secka the anendment of Order No. R-5445 to
provide for a 200 percent visk factor for drilling the unit well rathver than 20 percent.  Said
order pooled the /2 of Scetion 19, Tewnship 20 South, Range 25 Fast, Hidy County, New Mexico,




OliL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION G“O. ‘0?,

P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

September 2, 1977

Mr. Al Kendrick

0il Conservation Commission
1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, New Mexico 87410

Douglas Kenaston

Masden=-Selby Well No. 1,
Unit I, Section 21, E
T=29-11, R=~1l-W :

“@ ©

Dear Al: %

We will have to call a snow-cause hearing on this

—
wall and then contract for its y.n.ugg.:.ug, since the bond

was cancelled in 1956. 1I'll set it for September 28 with
your other plugging cases.

I I U

Very truly yours,

LYNN TESCHENDORF
\/ General Counsel

e R L




S -2l-77

From

A. R. KENDRICK
Supervisor

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVAIION COMMISSION — AZTEC, NEW MEXICO




O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEX1CO L
1000 RIO BRAZOS RD. - AZTEC
87410
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

August 26, 1977

‘ Ms. Lynn Teschendorf
- ‘ 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0, Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Douaglas Kenaston
Masden-Selby #1
1650/5; 990/E
|~21=29N-11W

Dear Lynn:

]

The captioned well is in the town of Bloemfield,

The current surface owner is in the nrocass of ¢
residential lots.

This well makes a small amount of gas on the casin
on the bradenhead,

Please check the attachments to see whether we can:
1, Call 2 case to have scmecne replug the well,
2. Sue for false certificate and replugging, or
3. Let a contract for plugging under the new system,
If option 3 is the result, do you need a request from the surface owner?
{f there are questions, please call,
Yours very truiy,
Y A
el
A, R, Kendrick
Supervisor, District #3

Attachment

ARK:no




By
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

MISCELLANEOUS NOTICES

Subniit this notice in TRIPLICATE to the District Office, Oil Conservation Commission, before the work specified is to begin. A copy will be
returned to the sender on which will be given the approval, with any modifications considered advisable, or the rejection by the Commission
or agent, of the plan submitted. The plan as approved should be foilowed, and work should not begin until spproval is obtained. See addi-
tional instructions in the Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Indicate Nature of Notice by Checking Below

Norice or INTENTION Norice or INTENTION TU Norag or INTENTION
10 CHANGE PLANS TzMPORARILY ABANDON WxLL 70 DaiLL Dzerin
Notice or INTENTION 1 Norice or INTRNTION Nortior or INTENTION
0 PLuo Wert. X { T0 PLuo Back vo Szt Linxn

Norcz or InTeNTION H Norrcz or INTENTION Noras or IntenTiON
TO SQUERZE § TOAcmze 10 Saoor (Nitro)
Norice or INTENTION Norioz oF INTENTION Noroz or InTanTION
10 GUN Prarosare (Orrza) (OTusz)

i OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ‘ — 30 B TEL - T E— L T WICTY S—

Gentlemen:

Foliowing is a Notice of Intention to do certain work as described below at the

~>)aedra

5w

(0"23:;; (== ?_" . B | ‘ , Well No.—3 -
: BB BB Ve o S B T 2Dy R..]dNMPM, .. Fuloherwkiste-
. —-San-Juan - County. ‘

FULL DETAILS OF PROPOSED PLAN OF WORK
(FOLLOW INSTRUCTIONS IN _THE RULES AND REGULATIONS}

s

e ek Vb s et s

Spot corcnt plug of 30 sacks next conont in 6e3/4 inoh dpon hole and 7 inch 0D
cnsaing, 30 saocks not ogment yleiding a £illup of 103 focte Spot secwad camnt
p.‘.uscl'szash:aaatm‘ai‘rwi_otomi‘mﬁinmb taynes & V, Te Drilling
| Coep 1725 Noe Grant 8., Odessa, Toxas, plugchnz well under blanket bonde *

i . :

R AT,

‘\A
Q\ A \(_ ‘

S N N\ ‘
N O _«\‘.3 /
. 0\\«.. 0\':? /

.~\:\ , P

i w -

hpproved Lomnild e 195 e B O@ b Vo Toae- D L 1A smrm. Lty gcrceseses oo
E)l:fcpt a3 follows: i _ . Lames-&-Ve TEM}M‘-&P
By 5 2 TRtoo s

POStION. ST . .ocs e oot st

Approved Send Communications regarding well to:

OIL C(O}SE_'RVATION COMMISSION | -

By..(C Xiicc: V. 71 o (‘/ e Namda 010 8- & V- To-Opdddtag-Gog-m ————e
g ¥ LN GO AL P TN ORI NOSAVIY, Si Addrend 728 o Qrant. .Sty -Odos oy - SORBG—




NEW MEXICO OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
’ Santa Fe, New Mexico

MISCELLANEOUS REPORTS ON WELLS

Submit this report in TRIPLICATE to the District Office, Oil Conservation Commission, within 10 days after the work specified is com-
plcted. It should be signed and filed as a report on Beginning Drilling Operations, Results of test of casing shut-off, result of plugging of well,
result of well repair, and other important operations, even though the work was witnessed by an agent of the Commision. See sadditional
instructions in the Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

Indicate Nature of Report by Checling Below

f

REPORT ON BEGINNING | | REPORT ON RESULT OF TEST| i REPORT ON
DRILLING OPERATIONS l ’ OF CASING SHUT-OFF | ' REPAIRING WELL
REPORT ON RESULT x || REPORT ON RECOMPLETION REPORT ON
OF PLUGGING WELL OPERATION (Other)
Septerber 26, 18063 Aston, New Mexioe . . ...
(Date) (Piace)
Following is a report on the work done and the results obtained under tne heading noted sbove at the
“inte-remagton Drilling Co. Eagden=Selby Pooled Unid
(Company or Operator) {Lonse)
Haynos & Ve Ta 0rilling Coe . ey Well Nowoo i the BB % BB % of Sec.... 83
(Coatractor) . , e
T.297  RAIE  Nmem,. Fulghersuts e Pool, 580 _Juan .....County.

‘The Dates of this work were as folows: S’Etmw 20, 19\’3

Notice of intention to do the work (wa) M[/ £) submitted on Form C-102 on.......Sopboaber 18

(Crosa out Incorrect words)

and approval of the proposed plan (was) MM) obtained.

DETAILED ACCOUNT OF WORK DONE AND BRESULTS OBTAINED

spotisd genent plug of GO eacka nent oomsnt on bolton yielding of £illup of 100 foet

in 4 3/4 isoh opon hold and 6 1/2 irgh ocginge hozainder of hole £illod with ude
Loft rarier at least ¢ inohos in dianoter extondiag at leaat ¢ fest above ground,

Q
Witnessed by............. Vs Do Coanm Hoymes & Ve i, Urilling Coe . 8upbs
""" (Name) T ‘ (Compcny) (Titley
Approved: I hereby certify that the information given above is truc and complete
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION to the best of my knowledge.
Cioned gmeory Go Arnold ,
Origiai wigied Lmery Name. 5. W 5% -
(e Position......occovemeene Supt ........................................ e e e
Gond Ca {ngp CtOf D[ ,3 C/) Lo chrcscnting.....lMﬁl“&...Ys..zn...mmﬂgﬁﬂuMu--m-—
‘e Casrervraves LI LY TSR TRYRTETRY (YT PRSP ST PRR TN 1) 1T
Tty (Date) Addrrss,.i.vgg._n‘..4;'-&"1;“..3)49‘“““-..--mx“-v-m.u- -




POVEAST AV U000 UL & G,
2455 Yurtle Ave, .
doPagn, Toves
Hov w10, 1955
. i

Vre W, B. locey v
secretary - Director oo
Yow Mewico (1l Conservation Coumission
PV0. Pox 871 '
Santa Fe, lew Maxico
Re: American Imployers' Insyrance Company Bond HNo.

$Y-201523 - Douglas Kenaston, Laguna Beach, Cal-
ifornia - Blanket Drilling Bond to State of RNew
Mexico - $10,000.C00 -~ 6-17-52

Dear Mr. Macey:

Thank you very much for

in recargs to the atove

your ddtter of Novermber 4, 1955,
cantioncd btond,

the walls drilled oy ¥

Do youy have a record of r. Fenaston
which wers coveresd under the bond? - If so, w2 would appro-
ciate recelving a Xist o1 them so that we can rake the
necessary arrangensnts to have !ir. Fenaston furnish us with

the affidavit requireq.

Thank you in advance for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

ECHLIN-IRVIN-CRONELL & CO,
By /s/ R. M. Parsons




; “x., ‘“k ;:2 B '1 f‘:""‘ s 609’
New Mexico ' ‘ol R s e

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

' Y .‘;'J‘:'Q “
.
o f S .

T ey, = < et s 8o, o

STATE GEOLOGIST W, B. MACLEY
SECRETARY -~ DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER E, §, WALKER

MEMBEK

P. O. Rox 871 .
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ’/"
November 21, 1955 . R
s h
! oAy
L ,‘: e e )!’,
o e di S
\\;\i. L/‘,‘_-,"_ 3 ‘/rf
\\\i‘:‘_;..ﬂ"“‘ﬁﬁ
Mr. Emery Arnold
Cil Conservation Commission
P.0. Box 697
Aztec, MNew Mexico
Dear Emery:
¥nclosed is a copy of a letter from Echlin-Irvin-Crowell
& Co. regarding the Douglas Kenaston blanket bond.
N Can you furnish Lthe list of wells drilled by Henasion undsr

the blanket bond that they asked for?

Very truly yours,

e, A
- - Y
-~ J':/u\—ﬁ-_-\’; e —

Bobby R. Postlewaite
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N NEW MEXNICO K
Ol (()I\‘%‘I"’ TION COMMISSION
AZTEC, NEW MEXICO

Novenber 30, 1085

R

ehtin=Irvir-Crowell % Co.
55 yrtic Aves.
1 Prgo, Texas

bU,

: Cen%lement

H.B, Mrcey of the Ttita Cffics of the Dil Conservatirn

; RhES "ss*cn nns forwarded a cipy of a letbor written by you on
[ove':\:hr i8, 1955, in which you r“quest a 11at of the wolls
drilled by Douslng Eenwsten, legunn Naach, Califeormin,

! Follewing 1a a ligt of the walls itk their 1.\“._.‘:_-‘;3.5::, d=i11z2

in tke San Ju:n Basin undar Deuglns Kenastont's btonds Thess

walls have all been pluiged aceomding to Cil Conswsivaticn
""*-';mmx reguletions and ara elizibls for cancsliliabicn of the

oNde

Doanslas Konnston #1 Be"—h Eatrts, NB d—?"‘%-—l"h
Douglas Kenugton £1 Ea" % B 1o e L S ' : .
Tougiaa ¥onasion #1 .uvdm«-oolb, s% 91-.!}'!-11‘1' ¥
Touglas Xencston f: I'"tdcn-ﬁelby, WD S6R25-104 ’ ;
Dmzlas Ronaston #3 Mecdan=Salby, NE 23-2520-11W (Farminzhon S3)

T

Yourg very truly R
{
Emery Co Apnold

*
Supervisor, District #3
ECAtks ' - | i

cer VB, laecy, C0C, Sarta Fe, Ml
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1618 North Las Palmas Ave.
Hollywood 28, California

Fobruary 9, 1956

New Mexico 041 Conscrvation Commission
Aztec, New Mexlco

- Re: Blanket Drilling Bond
SY-201528
American Employers Ins. Co.
Dated: 6/17/52

Gentlemen: »
I have plugzed ali of the wells

which were covered by the above hond and
hereby request that the same be cancelled.
Very truly yours, -

W AONTS > L .

4 //4%Mk;=¢/ika ,

DOUGLAS 4. XEWJASTON.
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Eémn-lwin-Cmmu & GO
P.0. Drawer 1739
t1 Prso, Texas

Bas Dourlas Konasten, $10,000.
Blanket Bond SY-2015:3

Gontlemen:

The Gii Concorvstion Cormission on this date approves termination

of the above-captionsd §$10,0C0.CO blanket pluzzing bond.
Vary truly yours,
A. L. Portor_ J=,

DR S |

Acting Ceerctary « Director
ALP:brp
CC-Baucrlas Kenasten
011 Concervation Coxmiesion:
Artesia

LAztec
Hobhs
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|

operatorsof the Masdep-Selby Well No. .1 ’
located in Unit I of Section 21 , Township 29 _Norxth ’
Range 11 West : NMPM, gan Juan County, New Mexicoc.
l-surety omshe 0il Conservation Commissiom—plugging hond-omr WRich~

—_—
%ﬂhen—not‘éapabie—nf—cvmmﬁfﬁiif’productlon.
{8) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
rights said Masden=-Selby Well No, 1 should

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

{CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION v
tCOMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
E OF CONSIDERING: :

THE PURPOS
q,sr( 6049
CASE NO.
VAN

Order No. R- £6§ 3
|

lIN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS
ON ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT DOUGLAS KENASTON, MINTS-KENASTON DRILLI
CO-, AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE WHY
THE MASDEN-SELBY WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN UNIT I OF SECTION 21, TOWN-
SHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SHOULD
NOT BE PLUGGED AND ABANDONED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION-
APPROVED PLUGGLING PROGRAM.

ORDER OF THE COMMISS1ON

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 28 ,
19 77 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter

NOW, on this day of October . 19 77 , the
Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony
the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises, .

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
llaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject ‘

‘matter thereof. e
Kenaston Drllling Co.

(2) That Douglas Kenaston and Mints- are ¥X the owners and

}kﬂigfgg_ﬁénaskgn and Mints-Kemaston Drilding Co. are k¥ Principaiw
rihat—ehe~suhjcct”wEii%ET“wi&iﬂbeﬁproper%yﬂp&ﬂgqed—aad~abandoned
' -

be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a program approved by

the Aztec District Office of the HNew Mexico 0il
, s i)
Conscrvation Commission on or hefore Qg:::zég§%§£4¢°&41) '

Fal Moo ot
, ¢ O tbhe well should bhe returned to active drilling

status or placed on production.




-

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

[ e nmiill ’
(1) That] _Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drillipng Co..

are hereby ordered to plug and abandon the

»

Masden-Selby Well No. 1 ’

}ocated in Unit 1 of Secticn 5 . Township 29 Noxrth '
Range 11 West , NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, em.ew

03 OV écfu'u, an—cwé&r“/l /}77

s o al J‘

- ——

(2) That _Douglas Kenaston and Mints-Kenaston Drilling Co.

» prior to plugging and abandoning the above-

f
hescribed well, shall obtain from the Aztec office of the]

|

Commission, a Commission-approved program for said plugging and

abandoning, and shall notify said Aztec office of the date

and hour said work is te ke commenced whereupen the Commission may,
at its option, witness such work.
(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

designated.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexicb, on the day and year hereinabovex‘~f




